
 ITEM NO :  

TO : KAWAKAWA COMMUNITY BOARD 

FROM : ACTING GENERAL MANAGER WORKS & FACILITIES 

ISSUE : ROAD RENAME REQUEST – JAMES ROAD TO HOTERENE 

ROAD PIPIWAI 

   

 

RECOMMENDATION : 

 

 

THAT THE KAWAKAWA COMMUNITY BOARD PURSUANT TO SECTION 319 [J] OF 
THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1974 PUBLICLY ADVERTISE THEIR INTENTION TO 
CONSIDER A REQUEST FROM WATENE HORI TO RENAME JAMES ROAD PIPIWAI TO 
THAT OF ‘HOTERENE ROAD’ 

 

 

REPORT : 

 
1. A request has been received from Mr Watene Peri Hori of Pipiwai Road to re-name 

James Road Pipiwai. 
2. The proposed new name is “Hoterene” Road in recognition of his family. 
3. The area in question is identified on the attached plan marked Locality Plan “1” 
4. Council’s Roading and Drainage Manager does not object to the proposed name. 

 
Section 319 of the Local Government Act 1974, allows for the naming, alteration or 
renaming of any road.  
 
The Board will need to consider all the merits of renaming the road in question. 
 
Should the board accept the request by Mr Hori public notification of the Boards intention to 
rename the road will need to be published and the matter will proceed to full Council for 
Special Order Process and further public notification. 
  
Local residents have been advised of the proposal with no objection having been received. 
 
Locality Plans are attached marked 1, 2 and letter document 3. 
  
This report was prepared by Yvette A Sylva, Property Legalisation Officer, Kaitaia on behalf 
of Greg Ingham, Roading and Drainage Manager. 
 
 
 
Larry Jacobson 

ACTING GENERAL MANAGER WORKS & FACILITIES 1 July 2002 


